Embassy of the United States of America

13 February 2013

To Whom it may concern:

The Embassy of the United States of America has just recently completed a new
office space renovation project for the General Services Office personnel. All
electrical, lighting, fire alarm, telecom, and communication systems for this fifty-
one person office were designed and installed to meet the strictest US building and
electrical system standards by Electrical Contractor OOO ABEM under the
direction of General Director Mr. Abbas Cekim and Senior Electrical Engineer Mr.
Baris Gok. In several instances, Mr. Gok made recommendations to improve
performance of certain systems. The installation work was executed using the
highest professional methods and the results easily meet and, in some cases
exceed, the requirements of the U.S. Embassy.

In addition to installing, testing, and commissioning the systems, Mr. Gok
conducted several system training sessions that were well delivered and extremely
well received by the technical personnel at the Embassy.

000 ABEM'’s project closeout documentation was accurate, complete, and very
well done.

[ want to take this opportunity to thank OOO ABEM, and in particular Mr. Cekim,
Mr. Baris Gok and site superintendant Mr. Muslim Fayzmamedov for a superlative
performance designing, installing, and commissioning these electrical systems. It
was a great pleasure to have worked with Baris and his team. I highly recommend
him and OOO ABEM for any building electrical design and installation works.

Sincerely,

Lo

John D. Sligh

OBO Project Director



